Cable Advisory Council Area 2

Bridgeport, Fairfield, Stratford, Milford, Orange, Woodbridge

www.cacarea2.com

September 28, 2017 Parson’s Complex, Milford, CT   

Attendance: Tom Flynn, Gerry Speno – Fairfield; Ron Davis, Marlene Silverstein – Orange; Janet Montalbano – Milford; Cindy Gerber – Woodbridge; Jennifer Young - Altice 
Call to Order  at 6:55 PM

Guests/New Members  None
Public Participation  None

Review Prior Minutes  Janet motioned, seconded by Marlene to accept the May 2017 minutes.  All present in favor with an abstention from Gerry.  Marlene motioned, seconded by Cindy to accept the August 2017 minutes. All present members in favor with an abstention from Gerry.

Towns  Cindy reported that Woodbridge is very thankful for the grant allocation.  They have a new camera project partially installed and are looking for other outlets for their programming like streaming and Facebook.  They also have a SCSU student working with them doing a thesis documentary on the future of public access.  Gerry stated that Fairfield is also thankful for the grant funds which is very important with all the town’s budget issues.  Ron reported that he is proud of the job Orange has been doing; they have had great attendance at the finance meetings over the last few months.  Their grant funds have been disbursed and Orange’s new servers and equipment are up and running.  

Treasurer’s Report  Janet stated that the current balance in the CAC account is $3,287.28 after disbursements for clerk fee, refreshments for the May meeting, the June diner meeting and the post office box.  Gerry motioned, seconded by Marlene to accept the treasurer’s report.  All present members in favor. 
Chair’s Comments  Ron explained that due to the special circumstance in Fairfield, which only allows for FairTV Commissioners to be appointed to the CAC and this going directly against the CAC bylaws, Ron felt that Gerry should remain on the CAC Council.  Marlene motioned, seconded by Janet, that Gerry Speno’s term be extended until such circumstances change.  All present members in favor.  Ron spoke to the members asking their opinion on whether the meetings should be canceled if there was no substantial new subject matter.  After discussion regarding bylaw specifics, it was decided it would be left up to the opinion of the council.

GATA  Marlene reported that all the grant money has been disbursed and she will send Altice a notice for the next quarterly payment.  She asked that all members remind whoever in their town is in charge of the grant report, that the reports are due December 15, 2017.  
Altice  Jennifer reports that although they are still Optimum, they will be re-branding to Altice in the future.  They are currently in contract negotiations with some major channels like Disney and ESPN and if contracts are not agreed to, those channels may go off the air.  The determining factor on who would loose what channels is determined by each subscriber’s designated market area. Altice is looking to streamline and add efficiencies where possible and have new centralization for public access in Norwalk and Litchfield.  They also have implemented a new program charging $14.99 for economy internet which they hope will allow internet access for students and seniors who cannot afford regular cable service.

Adjournment  7:42 PM  Gerry motioned, seconded by Janet to adjourn.  The next scheduled meeting is October 19th in Fairfield.         

